
Starting in December 1999, the Windham Street Apartment High-Rise Building will be shut down for renovations. Currently the upperclassmen residence hall has 266 beds and students who chose to live there in fall 2000 must move to another building for the spring 2001 semester. They will have first-pick to available spots for the spring and they will have first-pick to move back into High-Rise in fall 2001 when the building will reopen. Dr. Dennis Hannon, Vice President of Finance and Administration said that it is projected that most students in the High-Rise building will be able to move into another building during the renovation. It is projected that there will be about 130 vacancies at the beginning of the spring 2000 semester. He mentioned that some students that will be living in High-Rise in the fall might have to move to Residential Village A, which currently, is a freshmen residence hall. He said housing would not be able to accommodate 70-100 students from the High-Rise building but that some students may elect to live in off-campus apartments during the spring 2001 semester. 


Currently, High-Rise consists of mostly six-person apartments in which each student has their own room. When the building reopens, the six-person apartments will be five-person apartments, which will make the common area in the apartment bigger, allow the hallways in the apartments to be wider, and allow more natural light to come into the common area and bathroom. When the project is over, High-Rise will have 37 fewer beds. A computer room will be added to the 1st floor of the High-Rise building and a conference room will be added to the 2nd floor. The project will also add air conditioning to the building. Currently, Residence Villages A & B and Occum are the only residence halls that have air conditioning. The apartments will have new kitchen cabinets and look more modernized than they currently do. Walls will be repainted and areas that currently have carpet will be recarpeted and asbestos will be removed from the building. The building will have geothermal electricity that will be a more efficient source of energy for the building. Geothermal is both cheap to run and maintain. 


The Connecticut Health Department, Connecticut Department of Public Works, and the Department of Environmental Protection will help to oversee the project. Most of the money being used to fund the project comes from the university fee which full-time students pay as part of their tuition. This money is used when any of the CSU campuses does construction/renovation to their residence halls, food service areas, or student center areas.

